November 19, 2009

Dear Brothers and Sisters,

The price of the holiday party, for two persons, is now cut in half. As of now the price
for a ticket is twenty dollars for one person or $39.00 for two.

We do not know if charging $39.00 in the first place was too high or if obtaining a
postal money order was too much of a hassle. Meanwhile our requests for tickets have
been far below prior years and our choices were to either cancel the party or take a
chance on lowering the price.

After considerable discussion, the executive board voted to cut the price for this year
as an experiment. The party will go forward this year even if we don’t get our normal
yearly attendance of between 700 to 1000. The food is the same good stuff as last year
but we have increased the entertainment budget. Along with the D.J., this year the
program tentatively includes both a soloist and a singing group.

At twenty dollars, the cost is less then a movie plus drink and popcorn, so if the

lowered price does not fill the hall we will know the price is not the issue. I look
forward to seeing you there.

Fraternally,

Robert J. Croghan
Chairperson









